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“For God and Country” 

JULY 2024 POST 3 NEWSLETTER 

 

Meetings For JULY 2024 

 

Organization Location Time Date    

Legion Post 3 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St 7:00 PM 07/09/24    

Auxiliary Unit 3 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St 7:00 PM None    

SAL Squadron 3 Post 3 Office, 123 S 84th St 7:00 PM 07/11/24    

ALR Chapter 3 Denton Legion Club 6:00 PM 07/18/24    

40 & 8 Voiture 103 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St 6:30 PM 07/16/24    

8 & 40 Salon 832 Elks Lodge, 5910 s 58th St 6:30 PM 07/16/24    

8 & 40 Salon 92 VFW 3606, 3340 West A St 1:00 PM None    

Buddy Check Rock-n-Joe, 5025 Lindburg St 6:00 PM 07/22/24    

CoffeeHaus Auld Pavilion, Antelope Park 10:00 AM None    

  



Commander’s Call 

Thanks for your hard work on membership!  Looks like we will finish 
the membership year (08/01/23 – 07/31/24) at just over 96% of our 
goal of 1,107 members.   As I have mentioned before, there is not 
much we can do about members who pass away and are 
transferred to Post Everlasting, but we can do something to replace 
the 33 members that, for whatever reason, decided not to renew.  If 
you know someone who did not renew this year, help the Post 3 
leadership contact them and encourage them to reconsider and 
welcome them back to our Post.  
 

In addition to helping retain old members, we all need to recruit new members.  Your 

membership mission is to find two veterans, one to replace you when you are 

transferred to Post Everlasting and one to grow The American Legion. The Post 3 

Leadership team has done everything they know to add new members. They have 

added some, but not enough.  I am asking you to help us out.  If you know someone 

who has served at least one day of active military duty since December 7, 1941, and 

was honorably discharged or is currently serving honorably, ask that individual to join 

The American Legion.  

Have you renewed your membership for 2024?  If not, there is still time.  Do it now. 

Finally, are you going to renew your membership for 2025?   The Department 

Membership Committee is offering an incentive to renew early.  They are sponsoring 

an Early Bird Drawing.  All regular members (those who pay their dues annually) whose 

2024 dues are paid and received in Department Headquarters by early-September 2024 

will be in a drawing for $1000.  5 names will be drawn for a $200 prize each this year! It 

is so easy to renew. You can do it online at www.Legion.org. Or you can send your 

check to our business office at 123 S 84th St, Lincoln, NE 68510.  

I want to thank each one of you for being a member of Post 3.  Just the fact that you 

send in your dues allows us to support the many causes of the Legion at the local, 

state, and national level.  I truly appreciate all that you have done, and I know you will 

continue to support our Post 3 in its efforts to keep our American Legion strong. 

Without you, we have no American Legion.   

As always, keep our veterans in your thoughts and prayers, particularly those who may 

be in need. May God continue to bless America, and all who keep Her free. And may 

God continue to bless, and keep safe from harm, all servicemembers of our Armed 

Forces, wherever they may be dispersed.   

For God and Country, 

Bruce Gubser 

Post 3 Commander 

 

http://www.legion.org/


Notes from the Adjutant’s Desk 

 

2024 Renewals: 

We currently stand at 1066 paid members 
or 96% of our goal of 1107. 
 

2025 Renewals: 

July starts the renewals for Legion Year 
2024-2025.  Your 2024 membership is 
good through 31 December 2024.  After 

that, you are classified as expired, and you will stop receiving The Legion 
magazine and you could be denied entry into a Legion Club.   

 
National has started mailing renewal slips to members who were in good 
standing during 2024.  They should have reached your mailbox around the 
end of June or the first weeks of July.  If you do not receive a 2025 renewal by 
the end of July let the office know, as you might have moved and National 
may not have your current correct address. 

 
The dues for Legion year 2025 are now $56.00 dollars per year, as National 
and Nebraska Department both increased their dues by five dollars.  Post 3 
did not increase its dues for 2025, remaining at eleven dollars. 

 
I have been informed that PUFL 2025 membership cards have been mailed 
out, as some members have received their 2025 cards.  Be on the lookout for 
them. They are mailed out from the National Legion Headquarters, and I have 
no knowledge of when or if they have been mailed.   If you are a PUFL 
member and have not received your 2025 card by the end of July, let me know 
and I can check your status.  
 

Nebraska Department Life members: 

Your 2025 membership cards will be mailed out when I receive them.  If you 
have moved during the past year, please let us know so we can correctly get 
them to you. 

Member Information: 

We would like to thank those who have responded to the request for mailing 
addresses, phone and email information. We have many members who have 
moved, and we do not have a correct mailing address, phone number, or an 
email address.  The US Postal service returns mail that they do not have a 
forwarding address for.  We try to track down those members who have 
moved but many locations respond with, “no longing living here.” 

 
 



 
(Adjutant’s Remarks – Continued) 
 
 
If you know of a member who has passed on to Post Ever Lasting, please let 
us know.  This saves National and the Post postage for renewals which will be 
returned. 

 
National has been printing on the back of the renewal slips the data for 
branch of service and war era that is in the Legion database.  Please check 
and correct as needed so we can correct our database.  This makes it so 
much easier to reach out to you if needed.  
  

Department of Veterans Affairs, VFW, DAV, AMVETS web sites: 

These web sites are a great place to find current and helpful information on 
what Congress is currently working on and how it could affect you as a 
veteran.  The VA website has many tips on filing claims and links to other VA 
services to which you are entitled.  veteransaffairs@messages.va.gov. 

 
The American Legion, VFW and DAV do an excellent job of keeping track of 
Congressional activities that can or will affect veterans.  
 
Nebraska Department of Veterans Affairs and your local County Service Office 
are there to serve you.  They can pull up your records of military service and 
help track your claims you may have filled. 
 

Again, Thanks for your service and thanks for being a member of Post 3, 

Remember to thank your fellow Veterans for their service and thank you for 

your service. 

 

Ed Schnabel 

Adjutant 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:veteransaffairs@messages.va.gov


Lincoln CBOC/VA News 

Flu shots and Covid shots are currently being distributed, 

but you need to call the local clinic to schedule an 

appointment. 

VA clinics and hospitals no longer require the wearing of 

masks to enter clinics.   Masks are available for those who 

still wish to wear them.  

Express Care is a walk-in service for those who wish to have a nurse check out minor 

items.  Give the clinic a call to see if they are offering Express Care Walk in service.  

This care is available to those who might wish to see a VA nurse without an 

appointment during normal hours.  

Want to serve your fellow Veterans?  The VA can use more volunteers at your local 
clinic.  You volunteer to help veterans in the clinic or hospital, or a veterans’ home.  Or 
you can donate to your local clinic or veteran’s home.  They can always use a 
monetary donation, or you can donate activities bags for younger kids to have when 
they come to the clinic with a parent for their appointments.  There is always a need for 
the younger kids who come with parents or grandparents, and they are too young to be 
left at home alone.  

The clinic or veterans’ homes can always use books, and magazines for patients to 
use.  You would need to check with the clinic or veterans’ home volunteer office to see 
what items they need or allow.  This would be a great project for your church, school, 
or youth group.   

With the signing of the PAC, more veterans have become eligible for services, not only 
for those who served “Boots on the ground”, but anyone who has served since the 
Gulf War. 

If you have any questions, I would call your local service officer, VSO, county, or state.  
Only takes a few minutes to see if you might qualify for an increase, or a new VA 
disability rating. 

The Veteran Affairs web site is a great place to visit.  You can find out the latest 
information effecting Veterans.  You can track claim status, file for travel pay, view 
your VA account, payments received, or Co-pay owed.  You can make the Co-pay 
payments online. 

At the end of this newsletter, I have attached some new flyers that the VA has 
published dealing with VA Hospital services.  They have new or updated information 
on services that you can receive from your local VA Clinic or Hospital. 

Thanks for you service to your fellow Veterans and thanks for your service to this great 
country.    

Ed Schnabel                                                                                                                      
American Legion Representative to Lincoln CBOC 



The Chaplain’s Remarks 

 

 

THE HOUR HAS COME—July 2024—Judgment, i.a.w., the Holy Bible, refers to 

God’s purview to reek havoc upon those whom supposedly love and honor Him, 

in order to bring them back to Him (John 5:22).  

There are Judgments for a number of reasons, particularly to draw us back to 

Him. There’s what God did about the Tower of Babel (Genesis 11:5–9); the Flood 

(Genesis 7:17–24); self-judgment (Hebrews 12:5–11); and chastening (Revelation 

3:19). 

Maybe some simpler examples of Judgment might lay with these notions. Why 

do parents advise their kids about running out between cars? What’s wrong with 

not telling your younglings the hazards of a hot stove? Or how about 

discussions on sex, love, and family? 

In other words, Judgment is God’s way of allowing us to recover from sin. 

with His little promptings along the way. Another way of comprehending this 

notion concerns warning labels.  By reading AND getting the message printed on 

the item, you are now thoroughly entrusted with doing the right things all the 

time. When you don’t God “leans” (e.g., like a slap, or shout) 

to reawaken you to what you’re supposed to be doing. For nations that may 

mean being taken over by enemies (e.g., Jeremiah 25:11-12, Babylonian 

Captivity); or even destroyed (i.e., Genesis 18:20; Ezekiel 16:49-50; Jude 1:7). 

Our current Judgment reflects the evil life many people of the Earh—including 

the Church—have resorted to rather than maintain His 10 Commandments. But 

there is another terrifying Judgment to come—Jesus coming through the cloud 

and sky—to render the White Throne Judgment. 

 

Rev. Dr. William Jackson 

Lincoln ALP 3 Chaplain 



ALR Riders, Chapter 3 Director’s Remarks 

 

 
 

On Memorial Day weekend, we were involved in several activities: On 
Friday, the 24th, we helped with the flag exchange at Scheels. On 
Saturday, the 25th, some Riders went to Omaha for the Patriotic 
Productions Parade. On Monday the 27th, we started with the Memorial 
Day Cemetery Trek with the VFW.  We then attended the Memorial Day 
Ceremony at Wyuka Cemetery. After that, we participated in the Memorial 
Day Ceremony at Lincoln Memorial Park. 
 
On June 22, some of us went to Plattsmouth for a funeral service for a 
Marine veteran. Later, we participated in the Eagle Fun Days parade. Next 
on the agenda is the July 4th parade in Seward. 
 
Also, a reminder of our Poker Run on September 22nd. This starts and 
ends at Frontier Harley Davidson dealership. Check out the attached 
flyer! We will have a raffle for a Henry .22 LR rifle, with the drawing being 
held at the end of the Poker Run. 
 
Neil Larson, 
Director, American Legion Riders chapter #3 

 



Lincoln Chapter 3 Riders’ Henry Golden Boy .22 LR Rifle

 

 

 



Post 3 Honor Guard 

 

In June, The Honor Guard assisted the Military Honors Teams at 7 funerals and made 
appearances at 3 civic functions.  Civic functions included:  Posting and retiring the Colors at 
the Veterans Freedom Music Festival and helping Elks Lodge #80 with their Flag Day 
ceremony.  We also attempted to hold a Dignified Flag Retirement but had to postpone due to 
a lack of personnel.  We will plan on holding it later in the year when the days are cooler. 

In the Calendar year 2024, the Honor Guard assisted the Military Honors Teams at 41 funerals 
and made appearances at 23 civic functions. 

The effort the Honor Guard makes to honor our deceased veterans and for appearances at 

local civic functions are greatly appreciated.  I want to thank everyone involved for their 

continued support.   

Post 3 TAPS – June 2024

 
LEGIONNAIRE WAR ERA BRANCH YEARS 

Wayne E. Beams Korea Navy 69 

Bernard L. Hirsch Korea Unkown 67 

Leon E. Lamp Korea Army 24 

William B. Splichal WW II Army 44 



Regular Meeting of American Legion Post 3 

  
Lincoln Elks Lodge #80 

June 11, 2024 
 
Commander Bruce Gubser opened the June 11, 2024, meeting of American Legion 
Post 3 at 7:00 PM at the Lincoln Elks Lodge 80 with about 20 Legionnaires and 
guests present. 
 
Prior to conducting any business, Commander Gubser introduced Jim Eckles, 
who gave a 30-40 minute presentation on the White Sands Missile Base and the 
Trinity Project.  Jim is the son of Post 3 Legionnaire Bill Eckles.  It was later 
announced that Bill was recuperating at home from a fall. 
 
Veterans of the various war eras (including a WW II veteran) were asked to stand 
and be recognized. 
 
The minutes of the May meeting were read and approved. 
 
Ed Schnabel gave the financial report for the month ending May 31, 2024, showing 
a balance of $36,373.67.  Upon proper motion, the report was filed for review. 
 
Membership for 2024 was reported as 1067. 
 
Bartos indicated that Boys State finished up on Saturday and apparently was a 
success. 
 
Gerry Wolf reported for the Honor Guard and commented on the variety of 
activities that kept them busy during the last month.  One of the activities was the 
annual Scheel’s Flag Exchange, and several hundred worn flags were collected.  
A flag retirement ceremony is scheduled for Saturday, June 15th, at Dave 
Timmerman’s rural property. 
 
Brendan Moore reported for the SAL.  He indicated that the squadron planned to 
gather for a social event this week.  He also commented that this year’s Army-
Navy football game would share the date with other games. 
 
It was announced that the 40/8 would meet next Tuesday. 
 
Commander Gubser reported for the Legion Riders.  They will be participating at 
the July 4th activities in Seward --- and other events.  The Poker Run is in 
September. 
 



(Minutes – Continued) 
 
 
Commander Gubser reported that the Articles of Incorporation filed with the 
Secretary of State in the latter part of 2020 and resubmitted in late 2021 or early 
2022 had finally been acted upon by the Secretary of State.  He also indicated that 
he was going to meet with a CPA to review our procedures for filing the annual 
Form 990 with the IRS. 
 
The commander also reported that the department is in the process of issuing new 
guidance regarding American Legion baseball.  Discussions are still ongoing. 
 
Commander Gubser read through the procedures for nominations and election of 
officers.   The post then, upon a proper motion and second, directed the Adjutant 
to cast one ballot representing the vote off all present for the uncontested list of 
candidates nominated last month.  Elected were: 
 
Commander --- Bruce Gubser 
1st Vice Commander --- Ron Hindmand 
2nd Vice Commander --- Rich Lemmerman 
3-Year Term on the Executive Committee --- Fred Craigie 
 
Commander Gubser reported that he and several other members of Post 3, having 
been alerted to the situation by Assistant Dept. Adjutant Eric Martin, had visited a 
local retirement home to offer well-wishes and some gifts to a navy veteran who 
was celebrating his 101st birthday. 
 
Steve Bartos reminded everyone that if they were thinking about taking advantage 
of a 3-year renewal at the current $46 annual rate, they needed to do so soon. 
 
The Commander announced that the Department Convention would be held in 
Kearney next week. 
 
The Commander read TAPS, and the meeting was closed in proper form at about 
8:15 PM. 
 
Steve Bartos  
Recorder 

 
 

  

 



Honor Guard Activities 

In May, Jeff Emanuel, President of Nemaha Sports 
Construction, organized a Tournament for 4 
Southeastern American Legion Baseball teams to 
kick off the Legion Baseball season.   

Jeff asked the Honor Guard if they could supply a 
detail to present the Colors for the tournament.   

We were honored and proud to do this.   

Good Luck American Legion baseball teams.  Hope 
you have a great summer. 

 (Pictured L-R), Ron Hindmand, Wade Graft, Gerry Wolf, Ed Schnabel 

________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________

 

 

Recently, seven members of the Post 3 

Honor Guard assisted the Elks Lodge #80 

with their annual Flag Day ceremony.   

A brief history of the American Flag from 

1776 to the present day was shared with the 

audience and patriotic songs were played 

as the different flags were posted. 

I would like to thank the Elks for planning 

and allowing us to participate in the 

ceremony. 

(Pictured L-R), Dale Nurnberg, Gerry Wolf, Ed Schnabel, Bruce Gubser, Wade Graft, Rich Lemmerman, Dave Timmerman 

_________________________________________________________________________________________

 

 

A woman from a local retirement facility notified 
Post 3 Commander, Bruce Gubser, that Alfred 
Zieg, a WWII Navy veteran was celebrating his 
101st birthday on May 31st.  She asked if we 
could do something special for him.   

Bruce and several Post 3 Honor Guard 
members met with Alfred and presented him 
with a $100.00 Runza gift card and made him an 
Honorary Post 3 Commander.  Bruce wanted to 
give him a $101.00 gift card, but Runza doesn’t 
make one in that amount. 

(Pictured L-R), Gerry Wolf, Dean Dumler, Alfred Zieg, Bruce Gubser, Wade Graft 



Post 3 Honors At Department Convention 

 

 

Post Commanders are requested to recommend at least one Legionnaire in 

his/her Post who has done outstanding work in the field of American Citizenship 

during the past year. From the list of nominees, each District will select one 

Legionnaire for the District Citizenship Award. The recipient of this Award will 

receive an attractive citation suitable for framing and will be presented a 

Citizenship Medal at the Department Convention.   

This year, District 15 selected Ron Hindmand to receive the award.  The award 

and medal were presented to Ron by Senior Vice Commander, Boyd Yochum on 

June 22, 2024, at the Department Convention held in Kearney, Nebraska. 

District commanders are among the most important individuals in The American 

Legion organization.  District commanders provide crucial leadership, guidance 

and encouragement to posts in their district.  They supervise posts to ensure 

proper execution of Legion programs or initiatives.  District commanders are 

responsible for ensuring that communication flows through the public, the posts 

in their district, and ultimately to the Department and National Headquarters.   

At the District 15 Convention, held on February 13, 2024, Ron Hindmand was 

elected to the post of District 15 Commander.   

Ron was installed as the District 15 Commander on June 23, 2024, by National 

Executive Committeeman, Fred Craigie at the Department Convention held in 

Kearney, Nebraska. 

                                                                            



 



WWII Soldier’s Remains Identified 

 

On May 8, 2024, the Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced the 
identification of First Lieutenant Nathan B. Baskind, missing from World War Two. 

First Lieutenant Baskind entered the U.S. Army from Pennsylvania and served in Company 
C, 899th Tank Destroyer Battalion. On June 23, 1944, he commanded a platoon of four M-
10 tank destroyers, supporting U.S. infantry as they advanced toward Cherbourg, France.  

1st Lt Baskind and another soldier drove a jeep ahead of their unit to scout firing positions 
near a road junction. German forces ambushed the men and opened fire with rifle and 
machine-gun fire. The other soldier was wounded but managed to return to friendly lines, 
believing that 1st Lt Baskind had been killed. Later that day, U.S. troops searched the area 
of the ambush but found no trace of 1st Lt Baskind. He was reported missing in action the 
same day.  

After the war, American Graves Registration Command personnel learned from German 
records that 1st Lt Baskind had been captured and died of his wounds at a hospital for 
German air force personnel near Cherbourg on June 23. He was reportedly buried in a 
military cemetery in the city. In November 1957, the Volksbund, the German War Grave 
Commission, reported locating one of 1st Lt Baskind's identification tags and portions of 
American military clothing while disinterring a mass grave in the Cherbourg cemetery. The 
remains in the grave were comingled and could not be individually identified at the time, 
so they were re-interred at the Marigny German War Cemetery.  

In 2023, the Volksbund, in conjunction with private researchers and the Jewish-heritage 
Non-Governmental Organization Operation Benjamin exhumed the comingled remains 
from Marigny for analysis. By February 2024, these researchers contacted DPAA to inform 
the agency that a private U.S. laboratory had isolated and identified 1st Lt Baskind's 
remains. To verify this discovery, scientists from the Armed Forces Medical Examiner 
System reviewed and confirmed the DNA analysis that was used to make the 
identification. 

First Lieutenant Baskind is memorialized on the Walls of the Missing at the Normandy 
American Cemetery in Colleville-sur-Mer, France. 



WWII Soldier Awarded The Medal Of Honor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For gallantry and intrepidity at the risk of his own life above and beyond 
the call of duty on 11 June 1944, in France. Lt. Col. Cole was personally 
leading his battalion in forcing the last four bridges on the road to Carentan 
when his entire unit was suddenly pinned down to the ground by intense 
and withering enemy rifle, machine-gun, mortar, and artillery fire placed 
upon them from well-prepared and heavily fortified positions within 150 
yards of the foremost elements.  
 
After the devastating and unceasing enemy fire had for over one hour 
prevented any move and inflicted numerous casualties, Lt. Col. Cole, 
observing this almost hopeless situation, courageously issued orders to 
assault the enemy positions with fixed bayonets. With utter disregard for 
his own safety and completely ignoring the enemy fire, he rose to his feet 
in front of his battalion and with drawn pistol shouted to his men to follow 
him in the assault.  
 
Catching up a fallen man's rifle and bayonet, he charged on and led the 
remnants of his battalion across the bullet-swept open ground and into the 
enemy position. His heroic and valiant action in so inspiring his men 
resulted in the complete establishment of our bridgehead across the Douve 
River. The cool fearlessness, personal bravery, and outstanding leadership 
displayed by Lt. Col. Cole reflect great credit upon himself and are worthy 
of the highest praise in the military service. 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Sons Of The American Legion Application 

 

To be eligible for membership in the Sons of the American Legion, you must be a male 
descendant (son, grandson, stepson, or adopted son) of: 

▪ A member of The American Legion, or 

▪ A veteran who died in service during World War I or since December 7, 1941, or 

▪ A veteran who died after their honorable discharge from such service, and 

▪ Return the application below along with $35.00 to: 

Sons of The American Legion                                                                                                                                                                 

ATTN:  Brendan Moore23 South 84th Street, Suite L                                                                                     

Lincoln, Ne.  68510 



                           Become a Member of The American Legion 

Do you want to help your community and fellow Veterans by becoming a member of the 

American Legion?  Would you want to help recruit a new member?  If you can certify that 

you served at least one day of active military duty since December 7, 1941, and were 

honorably discharged or are currently serving honorably, you are eligible.  Complete the 

application below and send it with a check in the amount of $46.00 to: 

American Legion Post 3                                                                                                                                        

123 South 84th Street, Suite L                                                                                                        

Lincoln, Ne 68510 

 

To renew or transfer to Post 3, you only need to sign below and mail this and a 

check for $46 made out to “American Legion Post 3” to the address listed 

above. If you have already renewed for 2024, and want to transfer to Post 3, only 

sign below and return the bottom portion to us.  

YES! Please transfer my membership to Lincoln American Legion Post 3  

                     ___________________________________  Signature  

                      ___________________________________ Membership Number 

                      ___________________________________  Email address 

 



 
 

American Legion Post 3 
123 South 84th St. Suite L 

Lincoln, NE 68510 
(402) 466-3958 

 

Email:  Post3legionlincoln@gmail.com 

Web Site:  lincolnpost3.org 

2023 - 2024 Post 3 Officers 

 Commander – Bruce Gubser – Cell:  402-470-1700 

First Vice Commander – Ron Hindmand – Cell:  254-291-1514 

Second Vice Commander – Rich Lemmerman – Cell:  402-694-9834 

Adjutant & Post Service Officer – Ed Schnabel – Cell:  402-480-8542 

Chaplain – William Jackson – Cell:  402-613-9774 

 

Please submit any announcements or items for the monthly newsletter to the Editor for 

approval.  All requests must be received one week before the 1st of the month. 

 

 

https://lincolnpost3.org/


 

 


